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53rd Session – Paraguay
Recommendations to the UN Committee on the Rights of the Child

Prepared by Child Helpline International and Fono Ayuda – August 2009
_____________________________________________________________________________
Background:

Paraguay’s child helpline Fono Ayuda is operated by Secretaría Nacional de la Niñez y Adolescencia and is available from 7:00 AM to 7:00 PM from Monday to Saturday. Since 2008 the child helpline is run by the government and the non profit organisation BECA. The national child helpline is free for the child and for the helpline for landlines, but is not toll free for mobile phones.  The child helpline should also be toll free for calls from mobile phones. A child helpline that is accessible for all children in the country 24 hours per day, seven days per week through a short 3-4 digit telephone numb and that is free of cost for the child whether they are using a landline or a mobile phone has the potential to answer more than 235,000
 calls annually. 

Recommendation 1

Children should be able to call the child helpline without cost from land lines as well as mobile phones. The government should ensure the child helpline reaches as many children as possible. Towards this end, the government should:
· Allocate appropriate resources to the child helpline to ensure it is toll free from mobile phones as well.
· Raise awareness amongst children on the child helpline
· Allocate appropriate resources to the marginalised child 

· Allocate appropriate financial resources to support long-term activities of the helpline including for training and capacity building to meet international quality standards
· Include greater child participation in the development of programmes,  and ensure that relevant legislation is fully implemented

Recommendation 2 

The Government should work in greater partnership with the helpline by: 

· Acknowledging the helpline as a tool for child protection 

· Considering the child helpline a viable source for data on children’s issues on a national level 

· Facilitating the partnership with its responsible entities strengthening the child protection system in the country (for example – child protection units within the local Social Support Directorates, schools, health services, etc.)

If you wish further information please contact Child Helpline International: 

Johan Martens

Advocacy Officer, Child Helpline International

johan@childhelplineinternational.org

Tel: + 31 (0)20 528 9625

Fax: + 31 (0)20 638 7655 

www.childhelplineinternational.org
� According to an estimate by McKinsey. Data used from ITU (2008) and Unicef (2007)
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